
TRACT 41714 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Caddo 
Parish Commission on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: Those certain tracts located within Sections 16, and 17 of 
Township 17 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana, being more 
particularly described as follows: 
 
Section 16, T17N-R15W - total containing 4.9576 acres more or less, as 
follows: 
All that portion of the dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and 
rights-of-way located in Section 16, Township 17 North, Range 15 West, 
containing 3.7576 acres more or less,  
 
Also those certain tracts of Adjudicated Property more specifically 
described as Lot B, Partition of Lot 2, Dawson Partition, Geo# 
171516002000200 containing 1.20 acres more or less;  
 
Section 17, T17N-R15W - total containing 3.7576 acres more or less, as 
follows: 
All that portion of the dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and 
rights-of-way located in Section 17, Township 17 North, Range 15 West, 
containing 3.7576 acres more or less, 
 
All of the above described properties total approximately 8.7152 acres, 
all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of 
Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
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NOTE: Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the lease premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, shall not use the surface of the 
Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
discretion. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in said pooled unit; and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit; and lessee, its 
successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commissioner of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 
below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: Lessee hereby agrees that all production royalties due and payable 
under the Oil, Gas and Mineral lease shall be due and payable and 
calculated from the date that the production of oil, gas and other 
hydrocarbons first occurs from any unit, whether voluntary or established 
by the Commissioner of Conservation, in which all or any part of the 
property herein described is included, even if said production occurs 
prior to the effective date of this lease. 
 
NOTE: The Caddo Parish Commission will require a minimum bonus of $7000 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
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Applicant: PARAMOUNT ENERGY, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Caddo Parish Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 8.715 Tract Number: 41714 
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TRACT 41715 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Caddo 
Parish Commission on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: Those certain tracts located within Sections 22, 27, 34, and 35 
of Township 17 North, Range 15 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana being more 
particularly described as follows: 
 
Sec. 22, T17N-R15W, total containing approximately 36.61 acres as follows: 
 
All that portion of the dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and 
rights-of-way located in Section 22, Township 17 North, Range 15 West, 
containing 34.53 acres more or less. 
  
Also those certain tracts of Adjudicated Property more specifically 
described as:  
 
A.) 2.0 ACS-M/L-THE E. 187.1 FT OF W. 883.65 FT OF S. 465.64 FT OF N. 
931.28 FT OF NW/4 OF SEC 22-17-15 Geo# 171522000009200, containing 2.00 
acres more or less.  
 
B.) A TRACT OF LAND IN SEC 22 (17-15), PER ASSRS COUNTRY PLAT 171515-9-96, 
Geo# 171515009009600, containing 0.08 acres more or less.  
 
Sec. 27, T17N-R15W, total containing approximately 42.23 acres as follows: 
 
All that portion of the dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and 
rights-of-way located in Section 27, Township 17 North, Range 15 West, 
containing 38.11 acres more or less.  
 
Also that certain tract of Adjudicated Property more specifically 
described as: E/2 of Lot 67, Broad Acres, Less R/W for T & P Ry, Spur 
Track, Geo# 171527002019000, containing 4.12 acres more or less.  
 
Sec. 34, T17N-R15W, total containing approximately 23.77 acres as follows: 
All that portion of the dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and 
rights-of-way located in Section 34 Township 17 North, Range 15 West, 
containing 23.38 acres more or less.  
 
Also those certain tracts of land more specifically described as: 
 
A.) A tract of land in NW/4 of NW/4, Geo# 171534-000-0041-00, containing 
0.13 acre, more or less. 
 
B.) A tract of land in lots 137 & 138 - Broadacres Subdivision, Geo# 
171534-002-0020-00, containing 0.26 acres more or less. 
 
Sec. 35, T17N-R15W, total containing approximately 35.56 acres as follows: 
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All that portion of the dedicated highways, roads, streets, alleys and 
rights-of-way located in Section 35 Township 17 North, Range 15 West, 
containing 35.01 acres more or less. 
 
Also that certain tract of Adjudicated Property more specifically 
described as:  
 
A TR OF LAND OUT OF NE/4 OF NE/4, SEC 35-17-15, Geo# 171535000003100, 
containing 0.55 acres more or less, all of the above described properties 
total approximately 138.17 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources. The description is based on information provided by the State 
Agency regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the lease premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, shall not use the surface of the 
Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
discretion. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which includes a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in said pooled unit; and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit; and lessee, its 
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successors and assigns agree to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commissioner of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 
below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: Lessee hereby agrees that all production royalties due and payable 
under the Oil, Gas and Mineral lease shall be due and payable and 
calculated from the date that the production of oil, gas and other 
hydrocarbons first occurs from any unit, whether voluntary or established 
by the Commissioner of Conservation, in which all or any part of the 
property herein described is included, even if said production occurs 
prior to the effective date of this lease. 
 
NOTE: The Caddo Parish Commission will require a minimum bonus of $7000 
per acre and a minimum royalty of 25%. 
 

 
Applicant: PARAMOUNT ENERGY, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Caddo Parish Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 138.17 Tract Number: 41715 
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TRACT 41716 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Town Of 
Ringgold on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at the Southeast corner of the Northeast Quarter of the 
Northeast Quarter (NE 1/4 of NE 1/4) of Section 33, Township 16 North, 
Range 9 West; thence from this point of beginning, run North along the 
east boundary line of said forty 880 feet; thence run West 200 feet; 
thence run Southwest to the south boundary of said forty to a point 665 
feet East of said Southeast corner, thence run East along said boundary to 
the point of beginning, containing approximately 8.84 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Town of Ringgold requests a minimum bonus of $6,000.00 per acre 
and a minimum royalty of 1/4th. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: HUNTER ENERGY CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Town Of Ringgold authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 8.84 Tract Number: 41716 
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TRACT 41717 - Bienville Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Town Of 
Ringgold on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Beginning at the Southwest Corner of Ryan Subdivision, run North 1452 
feet, thence West 300 feet, thence South 1452 feet, thence East 300 feet 
to the point of beginning, being situated in Southeast Quarter of 
Northwest Quarter (SE 1/4 of NW 1/4) and Northeast Quarter of Northwest 
Quarter (NE 1/4 of NW 1/4), Section 33, Township 16 North, Range 9 West, 
Bienville Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 10 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Town of Ringgold requests a minimum bonus of $6,000.00 per acre 
and a minimum royalty of 1/4th. 
 

 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: HUNTER ENERGY CORPORATION to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Town Of Ringgold authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 10 Tract Number: 41717 
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TRACT 41718 - Caddo Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Caddo 
Parish Commission on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: Certain tracts of land and tracts of adjudicated property owned 
by the Caddo Parish Commission, and all that portion of the dedicated 
highways, roads, streets, alleys and rights-of-way located in Section 17, 
Township 14 North, Range 16 West, Caddo Parish, Louisiana; containing 
approximately 13.71 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. 
The description is based on information provided by the State Agency 
regarding location and ownership of surface and mineral rights. All 
bearings, distances and coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone). 

 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the lease premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, shall not use the surface of the 
Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
discretion. 
 
NOTE: Notwithstanding anything to the contrary herein contained, at the 
end of the primary term or any extension thereof by operations, if the 
Commissioner of Conservation of the State of Louisiana establishes a 
drilling unit which included a part of the land herein leased, the 
production of oil, gas and other minerals from such unit shall maintain 
this lease in full force and effect only as to such portions of the leased 
land embraced in said pooled unit; and this lease shall expire as to that 
part of the land herein leased not included in such unit; and lessee, its 
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successors and assigns agrees to relinquish by formal instrument any 
portion of the leased land not included in a unit created by the 
Commissioner of Conservation while this lease is in effect. 
 
NOTE: Upon the expiration of the primary term hereof or any extension 
thereof by operations, this lease shall automatically terminate and be of 
no further force or effect except as to all that part of the leased 
premises then included within the geographical boundaries of a producing 
unit duly established by governmental agency or authority having 
jurisdiction, from the surface of the earth to a depth of 100 feet below 
the deepest depth from which any well commenced during the primary term 
hereof on the leased premises or on lands pooled therewith is completed 
and from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a unit by unit basis. In the absence of units 
so established, this lease shall terminate except as to 40 acres around 
each producing oil well and 160 acres around each producing or shut-in gas 
well located on the leased premises, in as near the form of a square as is 
practicable, from the surface of the earth down to a depth of 100 feet 
below the deepest depth from which said well or wells are completed and 
from which there is production in paying quantities, such depth 
determination to be made on a well by well basis. 
 
NOTE: The Caddo Parish Commission will require a minimum bonus of 
$7,000.00 per acre and a minimum royalty of not less than 1/4th or 25%. 
 
NOTE: Lessee hereby agrees that all production royalties due and payable 
under the Oil, Gas and Mineral lease shall be due and payable and 
calculated from the date that the production of oil, gas and other 
hydrocarbons first occurs from any unit, whether voluntary or established 
by the Commissioner of Conservation, in which all or any part of the 
property herein described is included, even if said production occurs 
prior to the effective date of this lease. 
 
NOTE: This lease shall exclude free sulphur, potash, lignite, salt and any 
other hard or solid mineral. Lessee shall not have any rights to explore, 
drill for, mine, produce or take any action whatsoever in regard to any 
such hard or solid mineral deposits. 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Applicant: PARAMOUNT ENERGY, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Caddo Parish Commission authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 13.71 Tract Number: 41718 
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TRACT 41719 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from City Of 
Mansfield on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as follows: 
Those certain tracts located within Sections 15, 16, and 17 of Township 12 
North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana being more particularly 
described as follows: 
 
 
Sec. 15, T12N–R13W – 19.06 acres, more or less, being all acreage in and 
under the streets in the following subdivisions/tracts: 
 
The East Side Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 163, Page 251 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Highland Park Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 211, Page 233 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Highland View Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 157, Page 645 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Jefferson Highway Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 
13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 63, Page 536-537 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Magnolia Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12, North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 201, Page 319 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Sophie Williams Addition in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 68, Page 427 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Wiggins Addition in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 196, Page 589 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The re-subdivision of Lot 2 Woodard Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 
North, Range 13 West Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described 
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by metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 484, Page 358 of 
the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The New East Side Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 250, Page 293 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
A certain street being an extension South of that certain street named 
“Vine Street”, as shown on that plat of the East Side Subdivision, in 
Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, 
more particularly described by metes and bounds in that certain Formal 
Dedication Deed by and between J.W. Bennett as Vendor and The Public as 
Vendee recorded in Book 221, Pages 596-597 of the Conveyance Records of 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana.  
 
 
Sec. 16, T12N–R13W – 44.06 acres, more or less, being all acreage in and 
under the streets in the following subdivisions/tracts: 
 
The Fairview Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 31, Page 460 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Graham Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 193, Page 521 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Head Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 33, Page 590 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Hoell’s Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 171, Page 155 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Hoell Hill Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 212, Page 367 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Huson Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 35, Page 351 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
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The Junction Heights Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 
13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes 
and bounds in that certain Formal Dedication Deed by and between James A. 
Jackson as Vendor and The Public as Vendee recorded in Book 31, Page 517 
of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Meadow Park Addition No. 1 in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 581, Page 432 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The New East Side Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 250, Page 293 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The New East Side Subdivision Unit No. 2 in Section 16, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by 
metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 261, Page 579 of 
the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The New East Side Subdivision Unit No. 3 in Section 16, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by 
metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 261, Page 581 of 
the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The New East Side Subdivision Unit No. 4 in Section 16, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 Wet, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by 
metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 311, Page 359 of 
the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The New East Side Subdivision Unit No. 5 in Section 16, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by 
metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 484, Page 359 of 
the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Oxford Lane Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 261, Page 465 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Sojourner Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 10, Page 278-279 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The WAF Reality Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
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bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 262, Page 139 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Whaley Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 153, Page 19 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Williams Place Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 67, Page 20-21 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana 
 
The Wilson Place Subdivision in Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 67, Page 186 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana 
 
 
Sec. 17, T12N–R13W – 31.51 acres, more or less, being all acreage in and 
under the streets in the following subdivisions/tracts: 
 
The Jackson Brothers Subdivision in Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 
13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes 
and bounds in that certain Formal Dedication Deed by and between James A. 
Jackson as Vendor and The Public as Vendee recorded in Book 30, Page 293 
of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Kings Highway Heights Addition in Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 
13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes 
and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 33, Page 256 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The King’s Highway Heights 2nd Addition in Section 17, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by 
metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 36, Page 68 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Turner Heights Addition in Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 33, Page 492 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The McElroy Stone Subdivision in Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 170, Page 507 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
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The Ned Jenkins Addition in Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain Formal Dedication Deed by Ned Walter Jenkins as Vendor and 
The Public as Vendee in Book 240, Page 548 of the Conveyance Records of 
Desoto parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Tanya Acres Subdivision in Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 261, Page 505 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The part of Forrest Ave, formerly known as Stonewall Ave. that connects 
the Rives Subdivision and the Kings Highway Heights Subdivision in Section 
17, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more 
particularly described by metes and bounds in that certain Formal 
Dedication Deed by and between Ned Walter Jenkins as Vendor and The Public 
as Vendee recorded in Book 92, Page 233 of the Conveyance Records of 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
 
All of the above described properties total approximately 94.63 acres, all 
as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum royalty amount of 25%. Lessor’s royalty 
herein is free of all charges and costs whatsoever including, but not 
limited to, production, compression, cleaning, dehydration, metering, 
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detoxification, transportation, accounting and marketing. There shall also 
be a minimum bonus payment of $6,000.00 per acre. 
 
NOTE: This lease covers only oil, gas condensate, and other hydrocarbons 
normally produced in association with oil and gas. 
 
NOTE: Anything in this lease to the contrary notwithstanding, upon the 
expiration of the primary term herein provided, drilling or other 
operations on, or the existence of a unit well producing commercially, or 
capable of commercial production, from any unit established in any manner 
so as to include all or any part of the leased premises, and whether or 
not the unit well be located on the leased premises, shall maintain this 
lease in force only as to the portion of the leased premises which is 
included in such unit. If, however, Lessee is conducting drilling 
operations on the leased premises or on any land which is included with 
any of the leased premises in any unit at the end of the primary term, or 
if a well located on such lands is completed or abandoned within 90 days 
prior to the expiration of the primary term, then the entire lease shall 
be continued in force as long as lessee conducts continuous drilling 
operations, as defined under the terms of this lease, on such lands. 
 
NOTE: This lease only covers the depths from 100 feet below the 
stratigraphic equivalent of the Cotton Valley Formation to 100 feet below 
the stratigraphic equivalent of the base of the Haynesville Shale 
Formation. 
 
NOTE: Lessee agrees to indemnify save and hold harmless the Lessor from 
and against any liability for damage to property or injury to persons, 
including death, or claim thereof, sustained as a result of Lessees 
operation on the leased lands. 
 
NOTE: If this lease, or any portion thereof, is extended beyond the 
primary term by production, and the well or wells from which this 
production comes are shut-in for a period of in excess of sixty (60) days 
for any reason, this lease will not terminate if Lessee pays Lessor, their 
heirs or assigns, a shut-in royalty in the amount of $10.00 per acre per 
month for each affected mineral acre during the shut-in period with the 
first shut-in payment due within thirty (30) days after the initial 60-day 
shut-in period and monthly thereafter. These shut-in payments will 
terminate when production is re-established. The maximum length of time 
this lease can be maintained by these shut-in payments for any single 
shut-in period is one (1) year. The amount of shut-in royalty will 
increase at the rate of five percent (5%) per annum compounded following 
the first year after the expiration of the primary term of this lease. 
 
NOTE: If Lessee conducts tests or drilling on the leased lands or on lands 
unitized or pooled therewith, Lessee, upon receiving thirty (30) days 
written notice from the Lessor, agrees to supply Lessor all data and 
information obtained from such tests and drilling including, but not 
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limited to, seismograph reports, electric logs, core analysis, drill stem 
test data and reservoir engineering studies. Lessor agrees to keep any 
data or information provided by the Lessee in strict confidence. 
 

 
Applicant: PARAMOUNT ENERGY, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
City Of Mansfield authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 94.63 Tract Number: 41719 
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TRACT 41720 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Desoto 
Parish Police Jury on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: Those certain tracts located within Sections 15, 16, and 17 of 
Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, being more 
particularly described as follows: 
 
Section 15, T12N-R13W - total containing 16.87 acres, more or less, being 
all acreage in and under the streets in the following subdivisions/tracts: 
 
The Brown Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 183, Page 133 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Brown’s Park Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 190, Page 165 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Brown’s Park Second Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by 
metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 199, Page 43 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Bufkin Addition in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 235, Page 568 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Circle Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 235, Page 167 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Hillsdale Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 261, Page 573 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Hollywood Addition in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, 
Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds 
in that certain plat recorded in Book 228, Page 23 of the Conveyance 
Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Jefferson Highway Second Subdivision in Section 15, Township 12 North, 
Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by 
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metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 146, Page 629 of 
the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Jefferson Highway Second Subdivision Addition Blocks 5&6 in Section 
15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more 
particularly described by metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded 
in Book 165, Page 515 of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, 
Louisiana. 
 
Lot 11 of Block 4 of the Jefferson Highway Second Subdivision I Section 
15, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more 
particularly described by metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded 
in Book 146, Page 629 of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, 
Louisiana. 
 
The Robert Jenkins Addition in Section 15, Township 12 North, Range 13 
West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and 
bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 218, Page 217 of the 
Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
The Robert Jenkins Second Addition blocks 3 & 4 in section 15, Township 12 
North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, more particularly 
described by metes and bounds in that certain plat recorded in Book 216, 
Page 585 of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, Louisiana. 
 
 
Section 16, T12N-R13W – containing 6.64 acres, more or less, being all 
acreage in and under the streets in Meadow Square Subdivision Revised in 
Section 16, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, 
more particularly described by metes and bounds in that certain plat 
recorded in Book 582, Page 381 of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, 
Louisiana. 
 
 
Section 17, T12N-R13W – containing 2.26 acres, more or less, being all 
acreage in and under the streets in Henderson Subdivision No. Two in 
Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, Desoto Parish, Louisiana, 
more particularly described by metes and bounds in that certain plat 
recorded in Book 36, Page 496 of the Conveyance Records of Desoto Parish, 
Louisiana. All of the above described properties total approximately 25.77 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is 
based on information provided by the State Agency regarding location and 
ownership of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and 
coordinates, if applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
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party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: No drilling operations shall be conducted on the above leased land 
without the express written consent of the DeSoto Parish Police Jury. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum cash payment of $10,000.00 per acre and a 
minimum royalty of 25%. 
 

 
Applicant: PARAMOUNT ENERGY, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 
Desoto Parish Police Jury authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 25.77 Tract Number: 41720 



 31

TRACT 41721 - De Soto Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Village Of 
South Mansfield on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: Being all the acreage in and under the streets in the Oak Hill 
Subdivision in Section 17, Township 12 North, Range 13 West, DeSoto 
Parish, Louisiana, more particularly described by metes and bounds in that 
certain plat recorded in Book 218, Page 305, of the Conveyance Records of 
DeSoto Parish, Louisiana; containing approximately 1.39 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be a minimum bonus of not less that $4,000.00 per acre 
and a minimum royalty of not less than 25%. 
 

 
Applicant: PARAMOUNT ENERGY, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Village Of South Mansfield authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its 
behalf 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1.39 Tract Number: 41721 



 34

TRACT 41722 - Allen Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Allen 
Parish School Board on November 10, 2010, being more fully described as 
follows: One square acre of land (Boundary lines parallel to section 
lines) having its Northeast corner six hundred twenty six and four tenths 
feet East (626.4 ft.) and four hundred seventeen and six tenths feet North 
(417.6 ft.) of Southwest corner of Southeast Quarter of Northwest Quarter 
(SE/4 of NW/4), Section twenty seven (27), Township six (6) South, Range 
five (5) West, Louisiana Meridian, being the same property donated by 
Peavy Byrnes Lumber Company to the Board of Directors of the Public 
Schools of the Parish of Allen by act of donation dated January 8, 1914, 
recorded in Conveyance Book A 3, Page 181, under Original Act No. 1364, 
Records of Allen Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 1 acre, , all 
as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, may produce oil, gas and other 
minerals from the lease premises by drilling from a surface location on 
other lands, but notwithstanding any other provision of this lease, 
Lessee, it’s successors or assigns, shall not use the surface of the 
Lessor’s property for drilling or any other operations without prior 
written permission of Lessor, which permission may be withheld at Lessor’s 
discretion. 
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Applicant: LARRY S. MINTER INC. to Agency and by Resolution from the Allen 
Parish School Board authorizing the Mineral Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 1 Tract Number: 41722 
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TRACT 41723 - Lafayette Parish, Louisiana 
A certain Tract of land, excluding the beds and bottoms of all navigable 
waters, belonging to and not presently under mineral lease from Lafayette 
City-Parish Consolidated Government on November 10, 2010, being more fully 
described as follows: All roads, street and highways lying in Sections 2, 
3 and 37, Township 10 South, Range 2 East, and Section 49, Township 9 
South, Range 2 East, Lafayette Parish, Louisiana. Beginning at a point, 
having Coordinates of X = 1,714,796.34 and Y = 565,358.90; thence South 82 
degrees 45 minutes East 268.93 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,715,063.12 and Y = 565,324.96; thence South 51 degrees 54 minutes 09 
seconds East 3,306.24 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,717,665.00 and Y = 563,285.00; thence South 07 degrees 14 minutes 59 
seconds West 855.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,717,557.10 
and Y = 562,436.84; thence North 85 degrees 47 minutes 06 seconds West 
5,857.51 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,711,715.44 and Y = 
562,867.36; thence meander Northeasterly along the Bayou Queue de Tortue 
to the point of beginning, contain approximately 4.17 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources. The description is based on 
information provided by the State Agency regarding location and ownership 
of surface and mineral rights. All bearings, distances and coordinates, if 
applicable, are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone). 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party. Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board shall be without warranty of any 
kind, either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited 
to, the implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose. Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
and Energy Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to 
the existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims 
or other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any 
portion of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the 
obligation to pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral and 
Energy Board, nor shall the Louisiana State Mineral and Energy Board be 
obligated to refund any consideration paid by the Lessor prior to such 
modification, cancellation, or abrogation, including, but not limited to, 
bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: There shall be no drilling or surface operations (including 
particularly geophysical operations) on the subject property. 
 
NOTE: Lessee shall at all times comply with all applicable environmental 
and wetlands laws and regulations promulgated by the federal government, 
the State of Louisiana, and/or any department, office, or agency thereof, 
and Lessee shall obtain all licenses and/or permits required under such 
laws and regulations. 
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NOTE: Lessee, or any assignee, shall be required to obtain consent from 
Lafayette City-Parish Consolidated Government prior to the execution of 
any assignment, sublease or other transfer. 
 

 
Applicant: ARCENEAUX LAND SERVICES, INC. to Agency and by Resolution from 
the Lafayette City-Parish Consolidated Government authorizing the Mineral 
Board to act in its behalf 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price/ 
Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 
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Office of Mineral Resources, Acres: 4.17 Tract Number: 41723 


